The last Town Council Meeting took place on Wednesday 21 October 2020 at 7.30pm using Zoom Video Conferencing.
This note is intended to highlight some decisions taken or items discussed.
The full minutes of the meeting will be published on the website in due course.
Chair’s Report
Town Council Chair (Councillor Frank Travis) delivered a report which included an expression of regret that due to the pandemic, a number of issues and projects which the Town Council was hoping to achieve this year have sadly been delayed.
The Chair emphasised that much work on preparation and ideas for the future was continuing behind the scenes and it was hoped that once the pandemic is under control, they are ready and waiting to proceed.
Development at Brookfields  
A number of concerned local residents attended the meeting to voice their objections to both the revised and original planning applications for residential development at Brookfields.
The Town Council has lodged a robust objection to the original and revised applications.
St George’s Church Archive – Grant Application
The Town Council has awarded a grant of £300 to the cost of preparing a comprehensive Archive of St George’s Church documents.
External Audit of the Town Council’s Accounts for the Year Ending 31 March 2020
The Council’s accounts for the last financial year have been audited externally with no issues having been raised.
Town Council Vacancies
The Town Council has agreed arrangements to co-opt 2 members to the vacancies in each of the Lancashire and Yorkshire wards.
Potential candidates will be invited to complete and return by 16 November 2020, an application form for consideration by the Council. Candidates will be considered and a decision made at the Town Council meeting on 9 December 2020.
New Town Council Website
The new Town Council Website is now up and running.
It is proposed to make greater use of the facility in conveying to the public, information about and decisions made by the Town Council.
Remembrance Sunday
The Town Council discussed arrangements which are ongoing, for a much scaled down Service of Remembrance in Mossley as a result of the pandemic.
It is hoped to fire a maroon at the start and finish of the 2 minutes silence at Mossley Hall.
Christmas Lights 
Discussions are continuing over arrangements for the Christmas Lights switch-on at Mossley and Micklehurst.
It is likely that these events will also be considerably scaled down this year.
The Christmas Trees for both venues have been ordered.
Mossley ‘Rainbow Festival’
Town Councillor Pat Mullin reported on proposals for a future ‘Rainbow Festival’ in Mossley. A number of initiatives are receiving consideration in partnership with other agencies throughout the Town.
Egmont St Changing Rooms
Town Councillor Stephen Homer provided an update on proposals for the bringing back into community use, the Egmont Street Changing Rooms.
Proposals are being considered in conjunction with Mossley AFC.
Commemorative Planters
Commemorative planters to be introduced at the suggestion of Town Councillor Dean Aylett will soon be introduced at the green in Micklehurst and at Hem Place in Mossley.
Tree Planting Initiatives
Various tree planting initiatives are under consideration including a proposal to plant orchard trees at St George’s Church.
Wildflower Planting (Daffodils)
The Town Council received a report on daffodil planting funded by the Council.
So that most people get to see the flowers, the bulk have been planted near to the bridle path between Micklehurst and the Greenfield border.
100 have been planted in the long bed at Hem Place, 
100 have been donated to Friends of Egmont St, 
100 for planting by Jacob's Ladder, and 
100 have been donated to Friends of Mossley Park. 
The daffodils have been donated on the understanding that they will be planted in semi wild areas. 

